WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on 11 December 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Present:
Beate McCall
Chairman


Diana Edwards
Treasurer


David Wallace
Technical Adviser/Caretaker


Lesley Woodward
Secretary


Don Baker


Linda Gorman



Les Greig


Jenny Knowelden


Sherry O’Donovan 


Mike Rowland


Anne Catchpole


Donna Gilmour

Introduction: The Chairman welcomed committee members as well as Anne Catchpole and Donna Gilmour and thanked them for attending.  

Apologies for absence - none.

The Minutes of the AGM held on 13 December 2011 were agreed with one minor amendment and were proposed by Mike Rowland and seconded by Linda Gorman and agreed as correct.  They were signed by the Chairman.

Matters Arising: There were no matters arising from the last Minutes.

Chairman’s Report follows:
We have held four meetings since the last AGM, having cancelled the meetings due to be held in February and June.

As ever, there has been much activity on the maintenance and repair front throughout the year.  The crack in the end wall has reappeared and been mended.  Windows have been repaired and we have a new back door.  Mouldy carpets have been cleaned, tiles in the kitchen re-affixed, floor treated, and chairs re-upholstered.  The paving has been re-laid, and we received a contribution from the Parish Council towards this.

A blackthorn hedge has been planted on our boundary with Boreham’s Yard and the boundary agreed with the Borehams according to the deeds.

We now have an all-singing/all-dancing licence which allows us to show films, serve alcohol, etc.  David has worked hard on this and has had help from Nigel Heath, Donna Gilmour and Suan Rowland, and we are very grateful for this.

A fire test has been conducted and electrical equipments tests carried out - a so-called PAT.

We now have a sign on the front fence with ‘Village Hall’ and the High Street number on it.

Donna Gilmour donated a framed copy of the latest village photograph, taken at the Jubilee celebrations on the Recreation Ground, and has been duly thanked.

A promotional postcard was produced by Lesley and distributed by Jenny and myself.

The Hall charges are now on the West Wratting website - thanks to Mike Rowland.

The booking form has been updated - thanks to the Treasurer.

The Hall continues to be well used.  We have the regulars such as Keep Fit, Karate and Zumba.  One-offs include Harvest Supper, the Irish Evening and Over 60’s Lunch.  There has also been a fair amount of private parties and, of course, an Election.

As always, a huge thank you to David Wallace for looking after the bookings, overseeing all repair works and maintenance.  Thank you also to Don Baker and Les Greig for assisting in this.  Thank you also to Les for being Health & Safety Officer.

Di is an excellent Treasurer and presents really clear accounts and Lesley has, as always, been a great secretary.

And a big thank you to the rest of the committee.  Thank you for giving up your time to attend the meetings and for being involved in helping to maintain and upkeep this building which is so important to village life.

As you know this is my last Chairman’s report and after this meeting I shall be leaving the committee altogether.  I first joined the committee in 2000 as representative of the Scottish Dancing.  In 2001 I was elected Chairman.  Lesley joined the committee in April 2003 as Secretary.  Although Lesley is now retiring as Secretary she is willing to stay on the committee which is great news.

I have thoroughly enjoyed being on the Committee and thank you all for your support and friendship over the years.  Good Luck for the future.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Diana circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2011 - 30 September 2012.  These accounts show that the hall income for the year totalled £4,729 (compared to £5,764 last year).  With outgoings totalling £5,318. it means that we have a shortfall of just under £600.  However, we have approximately £6,000 in reserves which covers our average annual expenditure and, as owners of the building, the Parish Council are willing to help with some repairs.

Mike Rowland asked whether, as Trustees, we are liable for anything and this will be investigated further before the next meeting in February.

Technical Adviser/Caretaker’s Report: 

David pointed out that all our income is spent on maintaining the building and, being an old building, it does take a good bit of maintenance but overall it is a pretty good looking hall.  Flat roofs in general are a problem but ours is still waterproof.  When we are doing capital improvements we inform the Parish Council and ask for a contribution and we should perhaps think about generating people who might be able to offer financial help.  The Chairman said that we should be applying for grants from the wind farm and we should note that The Equal Opportunities Act is something they base their grants on.  David Wallace, on behalf of the Committee, thanked the Chairman and Secretary for running the Committee over the past year and they were both presented with a lovely bouquet.

Resignation of the Committee and election of new Committee
The Committee resigned and was re-elected en bloc.  Office bearers to be elected at the meeting following on from the AGM. 

Lesley Woodward, Hon. Secretary
